Randolph, Kansas May 26, 1941

Dr. Forrest C. Allen University Of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Dr. Allen:

I was talking to Mr. Shobe to-day and he informed me that you were receiving many requests for physical education teachers in the army camps. I would certainly like to get a position like that.

I would certainly appreciate it very much if you could help me obtain information how I might apply for these type of positions. If possible, would you help me get into a position of this type.

School is out for me and I am spending my time at home. I don't know for sure what I will do this summer. I guess I will spend some time in the harvest fields.

I hope to hear from you soon and thank you very much. I remain as ever--

Respectfully yours,

Raymond Swanson